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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, September 12, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Speaker: Kristin Davis – Extension Agent, Family - Consumer Science Local Foods, Mecklenburg Cooperative Extension
	28 members

1 speaker

1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and turned the meeting over to CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz.

Crime Report – given by Officer Katie Schwartz covering the period from 8/09/2011 to 9/11/2011.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.

	10-AUG-2011
	4900 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Non-aggravated  Assault- domestic related

	14-AUG-2011
	1400 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Mfg./Sale of Marijuana
	This case is related to robbery at same location – detectives went to do a follow up interview and found drugs at location

	17-AUG-2011
	5100 MURRAYHILL RD
	Harassing phone calls 
	Victim stated an unknown suspect called her 9 times

	28-AUG-2011
	1400 ESTATES AV
	Possession of Marijuana
	Intoxicated suspect tried to break into girl’s residence but was found by officers – had drugs in his possession

	01-SEP-2011
	400 SENECA PL
	Possession of Opium, Cocaine Derivative
	During a traffic stop, officers located drugs – none of the occupants live in Madison Park


MPHOA member also asked Officer Schwartz about an incident last Friday (09/09/11) at Seacroft and Fairbanks where police and fire department trucks were involved.  Another member indicated that it involved a live power line that had come down.
Guest Speaker – Kristin Davis, Extension Agent - Local Foods, Food Safety and Food Preservation - Mecklenburg County Cooperative Extension
Ms. Davis works with 4H Youth, Master Gardner, Food – Nutrition programs and Mecklenburg County local food, safety, and local farmers markets as a part of the North Carolina 10 % Campaign.  She discussed this program with the MPHOA tonight.

· What is local food? It is food grown in the region which can have different meanings – 50 mile radius, 100 mile radius, regionally or in the case of this campaign it means grown in North Carolina.
· Most food at our local farm markets comes from the counties surrounding Mecklenburg County.
Primary benefits of locally grown foods include environmental, social, economic and health.

 Why 10 Percent?

· It is achievable for most and meaningful for all:

· We spend about $35 billion a year on food. If we spent 10 percent - $1.05 per day locally - approximately $3.5 billion would be available in the local economy.

· A vibrant local food economy will support farms, food and manufacturing businesses and create jobs.

· Infusing fresh and flavorful fruits and vegetables into diets can significantly reduce diet-related diseases and long-term health care expenses for everyone.
The program provides useful information, has partnered with the cooperative extension agents in every NC County, designated local food coordinators and partnered with founding businesses Compass Group, Sysco Foods and Whole Food Markets to support the 10% campaign. 

Currently the program has 4,213 people and 334 businesses that have spent over $7,545,101 dollars locally in support of this campaign.

Business partners have three ways to participate – Pledge of Purchase Partner, Employee or member Program Partner, or Promotion and Outreach Partner.  Currently the 334 business partners come from the categories of non profit, restaurant & food service, and other.  Total dollars spent to date total $79,073 dollars.

By spending locally we all help:

· Build the NC local economy

· Improve the health of North Carolina

· Impact jobs in farming, food service, and related industries

· Create sustainable farm system in North Carolina

Mecklenburg County initiatives include:

· Sowing true seed project – partner with Master Gardner’s
· Farmers Market Outreach 

· Workshops offered by the cooperative extension service

· Friends of Farmers (being lunched in January to help match up farmers with businesses)

· Marion Diehl Farmers Market

To find out more about how the campaign works, to join, events, news & happenings, finding local foods, and to learn more go to their web portal at www.nc10percent.com.

Also you can go to http://mecklenburg.ces.ncsu.edu/ which is the website for North Carolina Cooperative Extension supported by NC State University and A&T State University.

Two handouts were distributed at our meeting one on seasonal foods, and one on local curb side and farmers markets.  Both of these handouts are now uploaded on our web site under the heading Mecklenburg Local Foods on our web site pages.  
Candidate Drop In - Political candidates who attended the meeting were allowed 2 to 3 minutes each to speak to the MPHOA members.

Claire Fallon – City Council At Large Candidate – Running on the issues of public safety, jobs, education, and economic development. She is currently a planning commissioner, and President of her local HOA.

Aaron Pomis – Charlotte Mecklenburg School Board Candidate – Told the group that he has been proving what is possible in public schools for the past decade.  He has the teaching experience, administrative experience and board experience. 
Keith Hurley – Charlotte Mecklenburg School Board Candidate – had requested and did meet with residence with questions on our schools and his plans starting at 7:15 PM to 7:30 PM prior to the start of our meeting 
Pinewood Elementary School PTA News

The PTA has a Night Out planned for this coming Thursday, September 15, at Jason’s Deli from 4-10.  There is a flyer on our web site home page.   It says it needs to be presented, but our neighbors only need to mention they are there to support Pinewood and % of their purchase will be donated to the school.   Pinewood’s School Calendar for 2011 to 2012 is on our web site under School Heading on our pages.    

If you wish to print the flyer mentioned above for the Night Out it is on our web site on our home page. 
Assisted Multi-Family Housing at Transit Station Areas Meeting 8/16/11

President Doss participated in a panel on proposed housing Policy updates at the Government Center on the evening of 8/16/11.   The group met to discuss the Approved November 26, 2001 plan and to suggest changes.   This plan will go before City Council at some point this fall for adoption. The meeting focused on the text of the recommendations and the number of affordable housing units desired by the city when city funds are being used for infrastructure improvements, acquiring land, and/or economic development initiatives within ¼ mile of a planned or existing transit stop on the rapid rail lines.   This would not apply to trolley lines.

Special Thanks to Don Means and Ken Davis

Don Means spent several days printing all our minutes going back to 2002 from our web site.   This was something that needed to be done to preserve the history of the Madison Park HOA.  

Thanks to Ken Davis for working on backing up electronically all the minutes.  They both provided a great service to the HOA. 

Bylaws Amendment

Bylaws are posted on our web site.   Amendment noted on last page. 

AMENDMENTS
February 18, 2002
Annual dues were set at $10.00 per calendar year, per family. The Bylaws were revised and distributed at our meeting/.
January 1, 2006
Annual dues were set at $15.00 annually, per household/family
January 1, 2008
Annual dues were set at $20.00 annually, per household/family
August 8th, 2011
Amendment to Article 8 – Officers. Pursuant to Article 12, General Provisions, Section 5 – Rules, the Board of Directors met in a special meeting on Monday, August 8th, 2011, at 6:30 p.m., to propose the following amendment:
Article 8
Officers
Section 7
Secretary. The secretary shall keep or cause to be kept a record of all meetings of the Board of Directors and shall assist in such correspondence as may be required by the President and the Board of Directors. The Secretary shall also send notice to all members of the Board of Directors of the time and place of the next Board meeting and along with such notice provide a copy of the minutes of the preceding Board meeting. The Secretary shall keep a record of attendance at Board meetings and report to the Board the failure of any Director to meet the attendance requirements in Article 5, Section 7.
The Secretary shall send or cause to be sent, a copy of the meeting minutes for all official meetings of the Association. Meeting minutes for all regular monthly meetings are to be sent out in a timely fashion; with the expectation of the Board being that minutes are to be compiled, reviewed, approved and distributed to the Membership within one week of any regular meeting, and, at the Board’s discretion, any special meetings held.
Results
This amendment was adopted by majority vote of the Board, on August 8, 2011, by The Madison Park Homeowners Association Board of Directors.
Fire Station 12 on Inwood23 Celebrates 50 years on 10/1/2011

The Station contacted President Doss to give our community a heads up on their upcoming 50th year celebration of our fire station; Fire Station 12 at 420 Inwood Dr. The date is October 1, 2011 10am to 2pm. We will be receiving a post card soon with all the information. Captain Henderson said he just wanted to make sure that we had it on our calendar and to take this opportunity to personally invite us.

Look forward to seeing you there,

Captain E.L. Henderson

Station 12A

Madison Central Park Work Day / Picnic

Madison Park will once again work at Madison Central Park on 11/5/11.  Please mark you calendars and join in for the next workday.  Again your work will count at 20.85 cents an hour toward our matching grant.

We will also have a hot dog picnic after the event at the new park.  So please join us for both events.  
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Major support provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

Pinewood Elementary needs lunch buddies for the 5th grade class

Lunch buddy mentors are needed to have lunch at the school.  Pinewood hopes volunteers will do this once a week with a 5th grade student.  This program is very popular with the students and Principal Sexton told President Doss last year that she literally had students that begged for lunch buddies last year.  This would be a nice thing for residents in Madison Park that have extra time during the day to share it with a child.  

Madison Park West Division Neighborhood Business Services Tour. 8/24/11

President Doss was asked to be a tour guide for a bus tour for the city that consisted of city officials touring Madison Park. Madison Park was just one stop on the tour.  He had already planned to leave town so Jo Ann Means our VP took on the role as Tour Guide.  

From: "Green, Jerry" <jmgreen@ci.charlotte.nc.us>
Date: August 24, 2011
Jo Ann,
On behalf of the Southwest district staff I would to thank you for your contribution today during our bus tour. The presentation you provided regarding Madison Park was very informative and a great resource for not only our department but other neighborhoods that strive to be as successful. I look forward to our continued partnership and ongoing work with you, Marty and the entire Madison Park community. 
Thanks, 
Jerry

Tyvola Adopt A Street Clean up Date 9/24/11 9:00 AM Farmbrook to Park Road section:

Meet at the Marion Diehl Center. Wear gloves, long sleeves.   We have a number of pick up sticks, but if you have your own bring it please.  We will hopefully have enough volunteers show up to split the route with ½ starting at Park Road and the rest at Farmbrook with plans to meet in the middle.   It normally takes about 1 hour to clean the route.  Please help if you can so that we can knock out this task as quickly as possible. 

Correction on South Blvd Repaving  

CDOT sent a message that the stretch of road mentioned last month in the minutes by a guest at our HOA meeting that the City was repaving the stretch was incorrect.  The State or NCDOT according to CDOT paid for the repaving between Woodlawn and South Blvd.   City stops maintenance of South Blvd. at Woodlawn.    Woodlawn South to Pineville is a state maintained Road.  The City took over the part of South Blvd. North of Woodlawn to the uptown area when the light rail project began.  That was the reason the Scaleybark area was able to install additional traffic lights, but the sections South of Woodlawn were not able to add traffic lights, such as the planned traffic light at Grover Road and South Blvd. which ended up being canceled.  Grover Road runs under the Tyvola Station.  NCDOT said no to that traffic light.    

Madison Central Park Parking Lot 

Todd Sherrill with CMS contacted President Doss on 8/19/11
Hey Marty,
Please give me a call when you get a moment. I need to discuss neighborhood traffic as it relates to Queens University and the Pinewood ES parking lot.
Thanks, Todd
CMS Senior Portfolio Manager 
(704) 506-5738

Turns out Queens desires to use the parking lot to run shuttle buses to the sports complex on Tyvola during the construction of a parking deck at the Queens Sports Complex.   Todd said that once the parking lot fills Queens Students would not be allowed to park anywhere else on the Pinewood Campus or along the street.   He wants to keep the street open for park users from the community and stated that if CMS allows Queens to use the lot they will allow Madison Park users to park in the Pinewood Elementary parking lot in order to visit the park.    We will update you on this as we get further news.  

Smith Language Academy Tyvola Building
CMS will be using the campus and building for administrative uses.   That is good news, as the buildings will be occupied.  

Special Offer from Liberty Mutual Jacobi Jones

For each person that gets a quote from Jacobi during the month of September, through the month of November, Liberty Mutual will donate $5 to the Susan G Komen Foundation. They can either call him or go directly to his website, www.libertymutual.com/jacobijones
Thanks in Advance

Jacobi E. Jones Sales Representative

Liberty Mutual Insurance  7401 Carmel Executive Park, Suite 220 Charlotte, NC 28226

office: 704-544-9789. ext 57908

fax: 704-544-3970

Jacobi.Jones@libertymutual.com
http://www.libertymutual.com/jacobijones
Don't forget that everyone living in Madison Parks boundaries ....homeowners and rental tenants qualify for a group discount from Liberty Mutual agent Jacobi Jones under Madison Park HOA.  You simply must mention Madison Park in your request for a quote and live in our boundaries.  

Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that as of September 12th, the HOA has $3,243.44 in its bank account with no unpaid bills.
At National Night Out we took in:

· 16 new members - $320.00

· T-shirt sales         - $  25.00

· Donations            - $  59.75

118 members have paid their dues for 2011. This is up from 87 for 2010 and 55 for 2009.  That number continues to increase as more and more neighbors pay their dues.  Thank You.  
Starting September 1st, 2011 we began collecting household dues for the next year.  For 2012 we now have 8 Paid Households (including an honorary membership for Susan Burgess in perpetuity).
If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 

You can also visit our web site and pay online through Pay Pal.  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park

OPEN DISCUSSION 

Murrayhill sidewalk – City Council has awarded a contract for this project.  Project is scheduled to start sometime around Thanksgiving of this year.

October 10th MPHOA Meeting – A Duke Energy Representative will speak at our meeting next month as a result of numerous power outages in the neighborhood.  Thanks to Eudora Alston for arranging this speaker. 
Dropping Duke Energy Power Lines - Another attendee indicated that she called Duke Energy to get a power line dropped so that tree trimming could be done.  MPHOA President Marty Doss stated that if you did not request this service (which is done at no charge) and the work causes a power outage or a down line the property owner would bear the cost to have power restored.

Annual MPHOA Christmas Party – The Annual Christmas dinner will be held again this year and the association will also adopt a family for the holidays.  More details to come.

Toiletry Collection for Homeless Children – If you are interested in donating soaps and shampoos for homeless children in our community that attend our neighborhood schools, there will be a collection box at the next homeowners association meeting.  Items will be taken to A Child's Place directly after the meetings in September and October.  They put to use every item donated.  They work with each school in making sure the homeless kids have access to these supplies.
Flight of Honor – The last Flight of Honor for the year will be arriving at Charlotte Douglas International Airport from Washington DC at 8:28 pm, Saturday, September 17th at the ticket level D gate.  Please come and join in welcoming home our veterans.

Workday for Pinewood Elementary Vegetable Garden Project – Workday will be held on Saturday, September 17th, starting at 9:00 am.  Please come and volunteer to help with this project.  Tools needed include shovels, rakes, hoes, etc.  Workday should be completed by 11:00 am.

New Members/First Time Attendees – there were a couple of first time attendees
Adjournment

8:48pm










